OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE
ANALYST: JEFF MUHM

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$7,236,877
	
	$0
	
	23.0
	
	2.5

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$325,977
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$1,267,128
	
	$645,411
	
	0.0 
	
	2.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$8,830,000
	
	$646,000
	
	23.0
	
	4.5

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	22.0%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	17.5%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund.



DESCRIPTION

The Office of the Executive reviews departments’ work and develops policy options and strategic initiatives to assist the Executive and departments in fulfilling their missions. This office assists the Executive in implementing policy set by the County.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The total 2025 proposed budget for the Office of the Executive is $8.8 million which is 22% higher than the 2024 revised annualized budget.

The increase is primarily due to a proposal to create a County Hospital Director position (1.0 FTE) and appropriate $645,000 intended to support staffing, legal, and outside consulting services to support the newly proposed Office of the County Hospital.[footnoteRef:2] As a part of this work, the County Hospital Director and temporary staff would also partner with the Harborview Board of Trustees, UW Medicine, Public Health, and relevant stakeholders to conduct the work of the proposed workgroup to develop recommendations on modernizing Public Health – Seattle & King County clinic service and operations supporting the county hospital.[footnoteRef:3] [2:  Proposed ordinance 2024-0321]  [3:  Proposed ordinance 2024-0318] 


The proposed budget also includes a proposal to transfer two existing and filled TLT positions from the Department of Community and Health Services (DCHS) to the Office of the Executive for the work associated with the Executive's Care and Closure initiative, which is the Executive's initiative to reimagine and transform youth justice. The two positions are for the Care and Closure Community Partner Co-Lead and the Care and Closure Project Management Co-Lead. The transfer of these positions to the Office of the Executive reflects that project governance of the Care and Closure initiative shifted from DCHS to the Executive Office in February 2024 when the project transitioned from the community strategy development phase to the planning and implementation phase. The Community Partner Co-Lead is responsible for leading collaborations with community organizations, government entities, and stakeholders. The Project Management Co-Lead is responsible for leading the planning and execution of three Care and Closure recommendations the Executive is working to advance: 1) enhanced immediate supports for justice system involved youth, 2) building a network of community care homes, and 3) strengthening community infrastructure.

A one-time reappropriation of $150K is also reflected in the proposed budget to support state legislative relations. These funds were historically used to support dues paid to the Washington State Association of Counties as a part of the state relations program.

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget. 





